
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              SEPTEMBER 16, 2015
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, September 16, 2015 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeff Funk at 7:04 p.m.
Board members present were Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Kyle Rogers (by phone), Todd Scott and Valerie Stoerger. 
Board member Jeanne Strack was absent.

Mr. Kepley gave his middle/high school report on Prek-12 Open House, mid-term progress reports, athletics, students taking Parkland and online courses and the Chromebook initiative. 
Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school report on the beginning of school, Prek-12 Open House, and this year’s School Improvement goals.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood told the board that the budget has a few changes.  The Piatt County Facility Tax has now been factored in.  The district is still looking at a deficit budget but that is not anything that was a surprise or unexpected.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that Poland’s would be doing the window repair and replacement work in October.  This work was contracted in the spring but it took a while for the materials to arrive and that the work has to be done on a day when school is not in session.  Ms. Greenwood said that the Building and Grounds committee will be meeting to determine priorities for updates and upgrades.  This includes window replacement, AC units, lighting and work in the kitchen.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that the work on the gym lobby roof has finally been completed.  Ms. Greenwood said that lease levy funds will be used to purchase another set of Chromebooks and a cart along with the updating of some teacher computers.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that she would be speaking at a city council meeting in October about a marketing strategy for the school district to increase enrollment.  She said she would also be meeting with home-school families to share with them what the district is about and try to determine their interest in being a part of the school.  There will also be an informational meeting to determine interest in starting up a PTO or similar organization to support the school.    
A public hearing was held on the proposed 2015-2016 Bement CUSD 5 budget. 
A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Stoerger that the executive session minutes of the August 12, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Funk that the open session minutes of the August 12, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Scott that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
First reading of Press Plus Policy Updates, Issue 89.
A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Funk that the board adjourn to executive session at 8:01 p.m. to discuss the appointment, employment, compensation and performance of specific employees; and the selection of a person to fill a public office.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Fogerson that the board return to open session at 8:33 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Fogerson that the board adopt the Bement CUSD 5 2015-2016 school budget as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Fogerson that the board approve the Application for Recognition of Schools.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Stoerger that the board accept the resignation of Jennifer Roberson as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Scott that the board hire John White as a paraprofessional for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Scott that the board hire Josh Davey as the middle school boys head basketball coach for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Stoerger that the board hire Brian Fahey as the middle school boys assistant basketball coach for the 2015-2016 school year.   Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Fogerson that the board approve the waiver of 105 ILCS 5/10-20.12a which would permit the district to allow employees children who are non-resident pupils to attend the schools of the district tuition free for the 2016-2017 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Fogerson that the board approve the resolution to abate the Working Cash Fund as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Funk that the board appoint Trixie Stoerger-Flavin to fill the vacant board seat until the next regularly scheduled school board election.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Stoerger-Flavin and seconded by Stoerger that the board adjourn at 8:47 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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